Bellerose Commonwealth Civic Association Board of Directors Meeting held Feb., 1965 at the home of Mrs Ethel Falon.

In the absence of a quorum, the meeting was held with any business to be ratified later.

The first topic for discussion was the Sewer Assessment. Mr. McCarthy related all the information that he was able to obtain. It was decided to make the suggestion at the next General Meeting to appoint a Sewer Committee. Mrs. Kallon said that at the proper time a general notice would be distributed giving a time and place for petitions to be signed. There would be two sets of petition papers to be signed. One to be used at that time, and one to be used at a future date.

The next topic for discussion was the possibility of the consolidation of all the Courts, Clerks Offices, etc. into one group or complex as opposed to the present set up of Jamaica, Kew Gardens, Etc. All present were opposed.

Mrs. Fallon said that she was now getting the notices of local school board meetings sent to her.

The idea of having a dance in connection with the installation in June was discussed. All present were in favor of this idea and it was decided to bring it up for discussion and possible vote at the next General Meeting.

The last item for discussion was the possibility of incorporating the Association. It was brought up that many of the Civic Groups were incorporated. All present were in favor of this action and it was decided that it should be brought up for discussion and possible vote at the next General Meeting.

Those present at this meeting were: Mrs. Ethel Fallon; Mr. James McCarthy; Mr. Harold Nichols; Mr. Peter Ortiz; Mr. William Stormont; and Mrs. Joan Brown.

Meeting Adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted, Joan Brown, Rec. Secy.